
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

July 1, 2025 
MB# 25-014 

 
MEDICAID BULLETIN 

 
TO: Home and Community-based Services Providers 

 
SUBJECT: Home and Community-based Services Provider Manual Update 
 
As announced in Medicaid Bulletin #25-009, the South Carolina Department of Health and Human 
Services (SCDHHS) has updated its Home and Community-based Services (HCBS) Provider Manual. The 
updated manual is now available on the provider manual page of SCDHHS' website. SCDHHS 
appreciates the feedback that providers submitted on the draft manual. 
 
The manual includes updates to the following Provider Scopes and Standards: 
 

• Adult day health care nursing 

• Attendant care (self-directed) 

• Institutional respite 

• Personal emergency response system  

• Personal care 

• Children’s personal care  

• Pest control 
 

In addition, the HCBS Provider Manual includes updated policy guidance for HCBS settings 
requirements for certain residential and non-residential settings. These updates reflect 
completion of the statewide transition plan and ongoing processes for compliance with federal HCBS 
settings regulations.   
 
Addition of New Services 
The manual updates also include the addition of two new waiver services. Caregiver coaching has 
been added to the Intellectual Disability and Related Disabilities waiver and children’s attendant care 
(self-directed) has been added to the Medically Complex Children (MCC) waiver.  
 

Resources for providers and families of MCC-enrolled children related to the addition of self-
directed children’s attendant care are available at www.scdhhs.gov/MCC. These resources 
include frequently asked questions, an overview of the new service and guides to help families 
enroll to provide this service for their MCC-enrolled child. 

https://image.messages.scdhhs.gov/lib/fe2911747364047d7d1279/m/1/8e7d6aa4-e420-4a9e-8e48-64ab37061f22.pdf
https://www.scdhhs.gov/providers/manuals/home-and-community-based-services-hcbs-manual
https://www.scdhhs.gov/providers/provider-manual-list
http://www.scdhhs.gov/MCC


These updated sections pertain to providers who render waiver or State Plan services, as shown 
in the Service and Program Matrix that is included in section five of the manual. 
 
Providers should direct questions related to this bulletin to the Provider Service Center (PSC). PSC 
representatives can be reached at (888) 289-0709 from 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. Monday-Thursday and 
8:30 a.m.-5 p.m. Friday. Providers can also submit an online inquiry 
at https://www.scdhhs.gov/providers/contact-provider-representative. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of the South Carolina Healthy Connections Medicaid 
program. 
 
 

/s/ 
Eunice Medina 

https://www.scdhhs.gov/providers/contact-provider-representative

